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	                                                        COMMITTEE POLICY


                Early Years Foundation Stage key themes and commitments

	A Unique Child
	Positive Relationships
	Enabling Environment
	Learning and Development

	1.1ChildDevelopment

1.2 Inclusive Practice
1.3 Keeping Safe

	2.3 Parents as Partners 

	3.2 Supporting Every Child
	


	POLICY STATEMENT
The purpose of this policy is to outline the goals and function of the committee’s roles and responsibilities to Octopus Children’s Daycare.

The committee is an important part of the Daycare’s continual daily operational function and has to be compliant with Ofsted regulations.

The committee must have 5 committee members with suitability letters from Ofsted to stay compliant and consist of three main positions, 1) Chairperson, 2) Treasurer,  3) Secretary.  
Membership on the committee is voluntary and members should attend regular meetings and an annual AGM.


	PROCEDURES AND PRACTICES
Committee members do not have access to the children in the Daycare or the children’s personal information unless they are the chair of the committee and only then on a need-to-know basis such as safeguarding and payment arrears.
New members will be signed in at the AGM or approached by committee members if their child is starting at the Daycare later in the year to see if they would like to be on the committee.

New members must have a suitability letter from Ofsted and a DBS, both of these must be presented to the Daycare manager for verification. 
Each new member will receive a committee induction pack which will consist of:
1. New members welcome letter.

2. Committee registration form.

3. Code of conduct.

4. Manager’s annual report 

5. Confidentiality agreement.

6. Confidentiality policy.

7. Reserves policy

8. Use of personal information.

9.  Safer recruitment policy

10.  Safeguarding policy.

11.  General data protection policy.

12.  Management structure of Octopus Children’s Daycare.

13.  Roles and responsibilities.

14.  Identity checking form (DBS)

15.  Guidance for registering with Ofsted

16.  Ofsted report

The Daycare Constitution is available to read in the office.
New members on the Committee will be required to complete a DBS (disclosure and barring service) and present this to the Daycare manager for verification. 

New members will have a time scale in which all paperwork must be completed after which they will be taken off the committee register and will not be able to attend meetings. 
Committee meetings are held regularly when convenient to all or most of the members, dates and times will be arranged during the previous meeting.  
Committee members are asked to complete a registration form and confidential form, details from which will be held on a Committee Single Central Record and held in a locked cupboard in the Daycare office.  
Grievances: 
Grievances should be raised in the first instance with the Daycare management and/or the Committee Chair and will respond to the grievance within one working week with details of what will happen next. If you still have concerns, or feel the matter has not been resolved, or is unlikely to be resolved you must contact the whistle blowers hotline – details below.
  


	Other policies to read in conjunction with this policy 

· Octopus Children Centre Policies and Procedures

· Confidentiality Policy

· Equal Opportunities Policy

· Health and Hygiene Policy

· Inclusion Policy

· Whistleblowing Policy
· Mobile Phone Policy

· Fire Safety Policy

· Safeguarding Policy
· Code of Conduct   
· Octopus Children’s Daycare General Data Protection Regulation Policy



	Contact details

Local Safeguarding Children Board - Somerset Direct (Children and Young People’s Team) who are contacted on 0845 345 9122
Ofsted - 0300 123 1231 www.ofsted.gov.uk
Piccadilly gate

Store Street, Manchester, M1 2WD
WBHL

Ofsted             
Piccadilly Gate      
Store Street

MANCHESTER

M1 2WD
E-mail whislteblowing@ofsted.gov.uk
Ofsted Whistle-blower hotline 0300 123 3155 (Mon to Fri 8:00am to 6:00pm)



	This policy was adopted at a meeting of Octopus Children’s Daycare Management Committee 



	Signed by the Chairperson on behalf of the Management Committee



	Date of signature



	This Policy will be reviewed in December 2024



                         Octopus Children’s Daycare                 �                                          








